
AGENDA 
Granite State Clean Cities Coalition Stakeholder meeting 

 
Friday, May 20, 2005 

9 to 11:30 am (refreshments provided) 
 

NH Dept. of Environmental Services’ Seacoast Office  
50 International Drive 

Pease Trade Port, Newington, NH 
(603) 559-1500 

 
I. Introductions   
 
II. National Clean Cities Conference - Mike Scarpino – US Department of Energy 

Mike will recap the National Clean Cities Conference that took place in Palm Springs, 
CA from May 1 – 4.  There were many wonderful speakers at the conference, including 
T. Boone Pickens, the legendary Oklahoma energy magnate, and Paul Roberts who is the 
author of The End of Oil, a book that documents the linkages between the world’s 
energy economy and oil.  You can read an article about Mr. Pickens’ talk at 
http://www.consenseus.org/news/pickens.html
 
Mike will also be presenting the Northeast Coordinator of the Year award to Becky 
Ohler who was unable to attend the conference. 

 
III. Review and Update of GSCCC Program Plan - Jim Taylor, NH Office of Energy 

and Planning 
In our on-going effort to keep the coalition moving in the right direction Jim will 
facilitate a half hour discussion of our coalition plan.  Your participation in this process 
is essential to ensure that our coalition meets your needs and expectations.  Bring 
your ideas. 

 
IV. Upcoming Events: 

May 26th Mountain of Demonstrations Event at Gunstock Ski Area 
Brief discussion of this upcoming event.  General Motors has donated a DVD player as 
a door prize.  Thank you GM! 
June 28th (tentative) – Biodiesel Workshop 
Fall 2005 – Advancing the Choice Event 
 

V. EPA’s SmartWay Transport Partnership – Lucy Edmondson – EPA Region 1 
In 2004 EPA launched the SmartWay Transport Partnership as a collaborative effort 
between EPA and the freight industry to reduce energy consumption and greenhouse 
gas emissions from the freight transportation sector.  The Partnership creates 
market-based incentives that challenge companies shipping products, and the truck 
and rail companies delivering these products, to improve their environmental 

http://www.consenseus.org/news/pickens.html


performance.  Lucy will explain the program and answer any questions.  This is a 
perfect opportunity for those companies that do not have their own fleets, but that 
use the freight industry, to get involved and be part of the solution. 
 

VI. Project Updates  
o House Bill 152 – Biodiesel bill 
o Nashua CNG vehicle demo 
o UNH CNG fueling 
o Stickney Ave fueling 
 

VII. Other business  
Your chance to talk about any other issues you want.  Bring ideas for future meeting 
topics as well. 

 
Directions to 50 International Drive:  From the South, take I-95 to the Spaulding Turnpike 
(Route 16) North.  From the North come via the Spaulding Turnpike South.  From either 
direction take Exit 1 – Gosling Road exit.  Turn on Pease Boulevard into the Pease 
International Tradeport (to the right from the north and to the left from the south).   At 
the lights turn left onto International Drive.  At the stop sign turn right onto International 
Drive, then left into the first driveway.  There is plenty of available parking. 
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